
It is time for a summer break. The next meeting of the MRIA Board will be held 
on September 4 at 8 p.m. in the upper Parish Hall of Memorial Episcopal Church 
(enter on Lafayette Street). All residents are encouraged to attend.

News from MRIA

The Midtown Community Benefits District is a city-chartered, 
neighborhood-run advocacy and improvement group that provides joint 

security, sanitation, and promotional activities for four geographically linked 
neighborhoods--Bolton Hill, Madison Park, Mt. Vernon, and Charles North. 
Midtown was created in 1996 and must be reauthorized at least every four 
years by the Baltimore City Council. Midtown's current reauthorization ex-
pires on June 30, 2012.
Over the past several months, MRIA representatives have been in discussions 
with the Midtown Board about issues that concern the four neighborhoods. For 
example, some Midtown Board members proposed a 38 percent tax increase 
to raise revenue to, among other things, install high tech security cameras in 
parts of the District. While MRIA voted against this tax increase, representa-
tives from other neighborhoods supported it. The Midtown Board ultimate-
ly voted down this substantial tax increase. Also recently, another proposal 
looked to limit the length of Midtown's reauthorization, usually four years, to 
one year to address funding distribution concerns within the neighborhoods. 
The Mt. Vernon-Belvedere Association (MVBA) for example, complained that 
the Midtown funding structure is inequitable, suggesting that MVBA residents 
and businesses provide a disproportionately large percentage of funding for 
the services they receive. However, Bolton Hill's representatives note that the 
Midtown Board has not conducted a recent study of the funding structure or 
measured the monetary value of services provided to each neighborhood. 
The MRIA Board voted unanimously to oppose this proposed change in re-
authorization by the City Council, preferring the certainty of a four-year au-
thorization. MRIA President Joe Palumbo met with the other neighborhood 
presidents to address the MVBA concern and recognizes the urgency to find 
common ground on unresolved issues.

Bolton Hill Garden Club awards Green Space Grants
In order to encourage residents to beautify our neighborhood's public 

spaces, the BHGC awards monetary grants for planting and maintaining our 
streets and other public spaces. This year the BHGC awarded over $5,381, 
ranging from $160 to $1,000 for planting of annuals in the urns and fountains 
on Eutaw Place and North Avenue, and 12 Skimma Japonicas in Rutter Mill 
Park, to replace a tree that had been removed on Lanvale, for labor costs to 
move 15 large maple trees in Lion Park, to install roses, azaleas, bulbs and 
annuals in John St. Park, to replace perennials in Sumpter Park, for gator bags, 
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rose bushes, and mulch in Lanvale Triangle, for ground cover to prevent weeds 
in Fitzgerald Park, and plants, pavers, and drought-resistant plants to make 
Sumpter Park more useable as a community gathering place. For a complete 
listing, see the boltonhillgardenclub.org website.
The funds for these grants come from four fund-raising events held each year: 
pansy sale, holiday greens sale, spring plant sale, and summer garden walk. 
Thank you, BHGC.

Bolton Hill Nursery launches $1million capital campaign. Tom Nealis, 
BHN Board President, announced that after lengthy consideration about the 
possibility of buying the house at 204 West Lanvale, currently owned by Fam-
ily Children's Services of Central Maryland, BHN has delayed the purchase 
due to concerns about the nursery school's long-term financial position.
But Nealis noted that they are still "passionate" about owning the building. 
Therefore, the BHN has launched a $1million capital campaign, Building Our 
Future, to raise the money for purchase and renovation of the building. This 
will allow BHN much needed larger classrooms and play space and will help 
BHN continue to attract home buyers and families to BH.
According to Bill Wells, board vice-president, long-time BH resident and nurs-
ery school alum, “We can’t risk of the BHN’s financial future. It’s the perfect 
building for us, but we have to have the financial resources first to purchase the 
building. We believe the money and support is there to build our future at 204 
Lanvale before it goes to another buyer.”

Upcoming Events 

Ports of America Chesapeake Fourth of July Celebration   Wednesday,
July 4; spectacular fireworks start at 9:30 
Visitors can come early and enjoy entertainment, including the Naval Academy 
Band at the Inner Harbor Amphitheater. Holiday fireworks can be viewed from 
several locations in downtown and beyond, including Federal Hill, Fell's Point, 
and Rash Field.

A chance to learn forestry   The City Forestry Board will pay a portion 
of the fee for a high school student interested in forestry as a career to at-
tend Natural Resources Careers Camp in cool Garrett County July 22-28. 
Campers, teenagers from all over the state, will work with professionals and 
professional tools to learn about careers in forestry. For more information 
and an application, Google: Maryland Forestry Boards, Natural Resources 
Careers Camp.

Artscape is coming!   Mark your calendars for 2012 ArtScape, July 20-22.
Food, entertainment, art, music and more will bring many visitors to Bolton 
Hill and Station North, and to the Cultural area around us. The line up of 
performers includes jazz and soul, hip-hop, reggae, hard rock, and even a 
brass band. Something for everybody! A cosmic blend of creativity: art, crafts, 
food, music, dance, theater and more. Look for more  detailed information in 
the newspaper about performers and other art activities, including things for 
children. Also look for information about street closings, which usually occur 
several days before ArtScape opens. 

And a special added attraction!   July 21 at 2 and 5 p.m. at the Brown 
Center at MICA.
Lyric Opera Baltimore presents "The Barber of Baltimore" - a 60 minute ver-
sion of Rossini's comic opera "The Barber of Seville", sung in English and 



Full service Home Energy Audit only $100 for  
qualifying BGE customers (regular $495)

NEW rebates of $3,500 or more  
for your energy improvements

 (410)225-5040  www.TerraLogosEG.com

Evolve your environment

Emmanuel Episcopal Church
811 Cathedral St

8:30 Rite II; 10:30 Morning Prayer
www.emmanueldowntown.org

Warm Welcome, Thoughtful Preaching, Glorious Music

Classified Ads
Injured bird?  If you find an injured bird or 
mammal, you can get expert help from this li-
cenced wildlife rehabilitator: Kathy Woods at 
410-628-9736

Need a handyman?  Titan Development 
is a licensed construction company for all of 
your home improvement needs. Same day ser-
vice. We accept all major credit cards. 
Call 410-662-6200. (MHIC #95960)

Pet Sitting/House Watching  
References available.  Stacey/Jodi 
410-728-8285

Karen’s Bookkeeping Service  Are you 
a small business owner who needs help with 
your Accounting or Office work? Call Karen at 
443-743-0832

Need Reliable Personal Assistance?  
Let Glenda help with routine and organizing 
household matters. Excellent BH and Roland 
Park refs. Call 410 736-3006.

Corpus Christi church
A Roman Catholic Parish 

110 W Lafayette Ave  Baltimore, MD 21217
Phone: (410) 523-4161  CChristi@archbalt.org

Saturdays 4:00 p.m. (Year round)
Sunday 10:30 a.m. (September 10 - June 30)

9:30 a.m. ( July 1st - Labor Day Weekend)
Weekdays 12:10 p.m. (Monday, Wednesday, and Friday)

 Holy Days 12:10 p.m.
Confessions Saturdays at 3:30 p.m. or by appointment

Brown Memorial
Park Avenue Presbyterian Church

Park and Lafayette Avenues
9:45 a.m. Adult Forum and Church School; 11:00 a.m. Worship

410-523-1542  info@browndowntown.org

Beth Am Synagogue
Located in Historic Reservoir Hill

2501 Eutaw Place
410-523-2446  www.bethambaltimore.org

Daniel Cotzin Burg, Rabbi

Local Business

Memorial Episcopal Church
Bolton St. at Lafayette Ave.

office@memorialepiscopal.org 
410-669-0220 www.memorialepiscopal.org

Worship

set in Baltimore in the 1950's. Natty Bo (Figaro) is playing matchmaker for 
Rosanna (Rosina) and Aquavelva (Almaviva). The crabby Dr. Barnacle (Dr. 
Bartolo) tries to throw a wrench in things, but this is Baltimore, Hon, and
everything ends happily ever after! 

The Ride Around the Reservoir bike program   continues on Wednes-
days and Thursdays through the end of August. Between 5 and 8 p.m. 
you may borrow a bike and ride around the reservoir. $5 donation to 
borrow a bike. 
It is a cool way to spend a summer evening. 

Farmers' Markets Abound   
Lucky us! We can buy fresh-from-the-farm fruit and vegetables nearly ev-
ery day of the week at a nearby Farmers' Market. On Saturday, it's the 
Waverly Market (7 a.m. to noon) and the Whitelock Community Farm 
Market (all organic, opens at 10 a.m.); on Sunday mornings the Baltimore 
Famers' Market under the JFX between Holliday and Gay Streets (open 
at 8 a.m.); Tuesdays at the Village of Cross Keys, 5100 Falls Rd (open 10 
.m. to 2 p.m.); Wednesdays at the State Center Community Farmers' Mar-
ket, 201 W. Preston (open 10 a.m. to 2 p.m.); Tuesdays at Kenilworth, 
(3:30 to 6:30). Some of these markets also sell meat, seafood, and chicken as 
well as hot sauces, fresh spices and herbs, and prepared food to take home.

Neighbors in the News

Robert Ford receives Profile in Cour-
age Award. And this neighbor has 
really been 
in the news 
as Ambassa-
dor to Syria 
since January 
2011, where 
he exercised 
his "robust di-
plomacy" sup-
porting the 
pro-democra-
cy opposition 
against the 
government 
of Syria. He was recalled in October 
2011 because of credible threats to his 
safety, but Ford returned to Damas-
cus in early December. As the vio-
lence worsened, the US recalled most 
of the embassy staff and in February 
2012, closed the American embassy 
and removed Ambassador Ford. He 
now serves his post in Washington, 
D.C.
The John F. Kennedy Presidential Li-
brary and Museum awarded Ford 
this prestigious honor in May. You 

can watch Caroline Kennedy present 
it on youtube.com/watch profiles 
in courage. In addition, the Baltimore 
Sun featured him in an article Sunday, 
June 3. Read it and see photos on the 
Baltimore Sun website.

Netflix presents $5,000 to MRIA
To thank the neighborhood for its co-
operation during the filming of House 
of Cards, starring Kevin Spacey, Net-
flix donated $5,000 to MRIA at the 
June Board meeting.

And more good neighborhood 
good news. The Maryland House 
and Garden Pilgrimage that visited 
Bolton Hill earlier this spring, do-
nated $16,300 to MRIA to be use ex-
clusively at Maple Leaf Park. Barbara 
White, who chaired the BH portion 
of the event was told that Bolton Hill 
had not raised this much in precious 
Pilgrimages. So thank you to all the 
homeowners and churches and vol-
unteers who helped with the tours, 
ticket sales, and hostessing. And 
thanks to all neighbors who made the 
'hood sparkle on a rainy day.



PROMPT & EFFICIENT • ALL MAKES & MODELS

410-662-9800
S E RV I N G  B A LT I M O R E ’ S 

M O S T  D I S T I N G U I S H E D  N E I G H B O R H O O D S

•  •  •  $10.00 off with this Ad •  •  •

ALADDIN APPLIANCE
                SERVICE

Tim Scofield Studios
Custom Metalwork
Restoration & Repairs

307 W. Mosher Street
443-939-6580

timscofieldstudios@gmail.com
or checkout Tim Scofield Studios on Facebook

410-628-2011
Baltimore.MrRooter.com

Locally Owned by a Bolton Hill Resident 
An Independently Operated Franchise

Licensed • Bonded • Insured License #23446
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$30 Off for Bolton Hill Residents

1535 Park Avenue
Phone: 410-225-0800   Fax: 410-523-3434
Bolton Hill’s Independent Pharmacy

•  Fine beer, wine and liquor  •

Do you have a photograph of something
interesting in the neighborhood?

A drawing you or one of your children did?
Would you enjoy sharing it with

everyone who gets the electronic version 
of the Bulletin?

If so, please send it to
bran@toad.net

(5" x 5", JPG at 300 dpi)
and we may be able to display it here

next month.


